Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 18th September 2016
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1238
2.Members present:- There were 11 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, J.Horton, R.Elrick, S.Unwin, S.Hemingfield, G.Sheppard, M.Bugg, S.Reader, M.Brocklesby, A.Jeffrey, H.Hunter.
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries from the last month were passed round for all to read. One minutes silence was held and our prayer said. 
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- These minutes accepted by members present.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising.
7.Chairman's report:- 



1) Annual Conference and Reunion 2017.
Copies of booking forms and menu choices were given out to those wanting them. As stated this Conference and Reunion takes place at Holiday Inn, Leicester on the weekend of 24th to 26th March 2017. It is advised to book early.


2) 2017 Diaries.

Information regarding diaries has been received, the cost has been held at £2.20 + postage for the 3rd year running. A count of those requiring a diary was taken, then including all apologies it was decided to order 24 diaries. The Secretary will order these from Iain Mackenzie, for delivery when printed.

8. Correspondence


1) Annual Concert of Remembrance.
This Concert takes place this year at Lincoln Christ's Hospital School, Wragby Road, Lincoln. On Friday 11th November 2016. It is in aid of The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. Starting time is 1930. Admission, £5 Contribution, with Raffle and Refreshments. Our Standard and RNA Standard will be paraded.



2) Nottingham Branch - New Standard Blessing.

The Nottingham Branch have been raising funds to enable them to replace their Standard. With help from the family of the late Dave Summers who donated £600 from mourners a new Standard has been purchased.
A ceremony to bless this Standard is taking place at their meeting place in preference to a church blessing.

It will take place on Saturday 22nd October 2016, at The Mill, Bagnall Rd, Basford, Nottingham. NG6 0JY.

Muster at 1030 with ceremony at 1100.

If you wish to attend please let me (secretary) know, and I will inform the Nottingham Branch of the numbers.
9. Secretary's report. Nothing to report.
10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 21/08/2016


Opening Balance

£2,859.85


Meeting Collection

        45.70


Monies payed out last month

Nil


Branch Balance

£2,905.55

Amount collected this meeting
     £46.00

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:-



1) Feedback on Chairmans BBQ

The Chairmans BBQ was held on 4th September 70+ people supported it, my thanks to all those that did. They included councillors, family and friends. It took a lot of organising and putting together. The turnout from the Submariners was very poor,

The amount raised was


£1145.00

Cost of supplying food etc

  £386.00

The Chairman and his wife Julia took £200.00 towards their expenses, and donated the £186.00 to the fund.

The amount to divide between the Masons and Submariners was £945.00. This was done on a percentage basis.


27% to the Submariners
£245.00


73% to the Masons

£700.00
12.Welfare report: 


1) Jan has spoken with Henry Hunter, who apart from having problems with his legs, is ok!

He did not feel that he could attend today's meeting, even though Alan Jupp had contacted him with regards to picking him up. Henry has been offered the mobility scooter that sits in the Chairmans garage, but as he lives in a flat it would be impossible to store.



Jan also reported that he does not know anymore concerning Trevor Dodwell.
13.LExSA report:- 


1) Report on AFD Lincoln 2016 Which we did not attend as we were supporting the National AFD in Cleethorpes. It appears that there was a surplus of VIP's with nothing to do, so it has been decided that in future the Sea Cadets will fall in behind the Standard Bearers, the spare VIP's will then inspect the Cadets whilst the Standard Bearers are being inspected.

MOD requested feedback. The first thing is the poor funding which was slashed by 50% on last years funding but also this money has not been received from the MOD.
There was no loss of footfall with the Market Square not being used (Market Traders using it) the High St and Cornhill put the event more in the public eye, in fact more got involved.

The Sea Cadets won the Parade Trophy. This trophy in the past has been taken away by Michael and Jackie to get it inscribed at their cost, Unfortunately it was presented to the winners without being inscribed.

All in all for AFD they had £3742.00 to spend but actually only spent £2689.00, this leaves about £1100.00 to start 2017 AFD.



2)The LExSA president is Brigadier Barry Reeves who  is getting on and suffering poor mobility, and is therefore going to stand down, thus a new president is needed. M.Williams suggested to LExSA that Brigadier  Reeves be made a Life Vice President. At the moment the Chairman of LExSA, David Gratrick wants to put forward Captain John Lee for President, this cannot be done without Captain Lee being approved by all associations. A nomination form has to be  raised with the minutes to go in at a normal AGM. Personally, M.Williams would like to see Captain Lee as the Chairman of LExSA, so he is proposing from the Submariners  that Captain Lee be put up as Chairman of LExSA at the next AGM, and then propose that David Gratrick be the President of LExSA. This was agreed by all members present.


3) Regarding the "War Memorial Railings" Fund, only the WRNS have requested their money to be returned, this leaves £3410.00 plus monies left over from AFD. In the LExSA account there is now £4700


4) The Royal Observer Corp were stood down 25 years ago. To mark this they are having an exhibition at Fiskerton Village Hall on 24th September at 1400. Tea and cakes will be available

A.O.B. 



1) The Chairman proposed that because his BBQ was held to raise money for charity, we should donate some of the £245 given to the branch to the Lincolnshire and Nottinghamshire Air Ambulance, as we already donate at Christmas this donation could be increased.



2) Admiral Sir James Perowne KBE our previous Association President has now been accepted as Life Vice President of the Association and Rear Admiral N.S.R. Kilgour CB is now our President.



3) The Chairman informed those present that he will be away for two months next year, covering February, March and April. He proposes that on his return in May he will endeavour to arrange a trip to HMS Trincomalee at present in Hartlepool. This trip has been suggested in the past.


4) M.Williams asked for a couple of dates to be noted for the RNA.

1st October there is a 1940's night at the RNA club on Coulson Rd. Lincoln. Cost £10

16th October The Sea Cadets are holding the Area Trafalgar Service in Lincoln at St Mary-Le-Wigford church at 1100. Standards have been requested, therefore our Standard will be paraded. (Note that this is the date of our next meeting)

21st October. Trafalgar night celebration at the RNA club Coulson Rd at 1930 cost £8.


5) The Secretary said that "concern has been raised about attendance". Is it old age, illness or work commitments, and is it something that we should be concerned about? The Chairman suggested sending an E-mail to all members to urge them to support the branch. However, M.Williams went through all the apologies, and said that it seems that all have good sound reasons for not being able to attend, and that more emphasis should be put on recruiting new members. A discussion then took place to see what could be done to achieve this.
Meeting shut at:- 1320
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 16th October 2016.
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